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AGENDA
September 6, 2022
 
1. Opening Prayer					President
2. Refreshments					Caroline Zimmer
3. Secretary’s Report					Pat Panarese
4. Treasurer’s Report					Caroline Zimmer
5. Committee Reports
a. Funeral Luncheons				Pat Schafer
b. Sunshine					Zella Fitts
c. Mary’s Table					Jan Rose
6. New Business
a. Bills
b. Appreciation Dinner
c. Bazaar
d. Cookie Walk
e. Priests’ Breakfast
f. Miscellaneous
7. Closing Prayer
8. Next Meeting October 4; Hostess: Pat Panarese




ST MARY’S COUNCIL OF CATHOLIC WOMEN
Minutes
September 6, 2022
 
Present:  Pat Panarese, Dottie Izard, Jan Rose, Caroline Zimmer, Mary Jo Adcock, Susan Fox, Mary Chambliss, Rose Rankin, Zella Fitts, Pat Schafer, Pat Yates, and Pat Butler
Pat Panarese opened the meeting at 5:34 p.m. and led us in our opening prayer.
The meeting was temporarily adjourned for dinner.  Caroline Zimmer provided the refreshments.  Pat Panarese called the meeting back to order at 6:07 p.m.

Reports/Old Business
Secretary:  The members read the minutes silently.  The minutes were approved with one modification.  Pat Panarese will be reimbursed $575.83, not $954.18.  Pat Butler made a motion to accept the minutes with the modification.  Rose Rankin seconded it.  Motion carried.
Treasurer:  Treasurer, Caroline Zimmer, stated the current balance is $8,958.85 and she is awaiting the results of the audit.  $646.99 were donated in August, $46.99 reimbursement by Hughey Funeral home for meat, $500 by Red Gentiles’ family, $100 by James Butler family. 
Funeral Luncheons:  Pat Shafer reported that there were 2 funeral dinners, for Donna Forsberg and Red Gentiles.  Bishop John’s Dad made a donation of $20. (Pat Panarese, was this given to the Treasurer?)
Sunshine:  Zella Fitts stated she was awaiting a list of sick/hospitalized persons from Skip Fox to send out the cards.   Several members passed on names of sick parishioners.  Mother’s day cards and gifts were passed out to the Nursing Home parishioners.
Mary’s Table:  CCW was thanked for being so supportive of this effort.  There will be a clearance sale this coming weekend to reduce inventory in preparation for gearing up for the holidays and Confirmation.  The table will be open the first weekend of October and November.  December’s schedule is to be determined.
Taste of Saint Mary’s:  Discussion was tabled until later.  Pat Panarese has located the binder of information.
Appreciation Dinner/Election of Officers (October 11):  Pat Panarese reported she does not have the price for food from Kingdom Seed.  She expects it to be higher than others but worth it due to their reputation for excellent food and service.   At the time of the meeting, no other vendors had been solicited for a quote.
As this will be a Halloween theme, attendees may come in costume.  We may consider having costume awards.
All attendees will sign in, be asked to make a name tag and to fill out a form identifying where they can support CCW activities.  The meeting will be called to order by the President, followed by a brief presentation on the role the CCW plays in our Parish and the election. (The box for nominations in the church did not receive nominations but did receive a couple donations.) Nominations will be requested from the floor with the election following. 
Discussion was held regarding music and games.  Discussion of possible providers for the music was briefly discussed.  
One game will be the balloon darts.  After attendees submit their forms, they will be given a dart to try their hand at breaking a balloon (one try per person).  Random balloons will have $ attached:  1 $20, 3 $10s, and 6 $5s and 20 $1s.  Pat Butler will coordinate this activity.  
Pat Yates recommended the musical chairs game, as it would include all / most attendees.  There would be prizes for runners up and the winner. 
Bazaar (November 3):  This is a white elephant sell, so all CCW members are asked to bring their unwanted ‘stuff’.  No table assignments yet.  Vicki is the POC.  Mary Jo Adcock stated that she wants a table.  3 tables are needed for food tickets, stained glass raffle and quilt raffle.
Cookie Walk:  (December 4):  Discussed putting cookies in zip lock bags vice Styrofoam containers so they will stay fresher.  Casseroles will be requested for this.         
New Business:
Priests’ Breakfast:  Father Nick has requested CCW support of a breakfast on Wednesday, September 21s t.  There will be approximately 70 priests.   Breakfast will be served following Mass.  


The following people will provide breakfast casseroles:
	Pat Yates
	Mary Jo Adcock
	Mary Chambliss
	Dottie Izard
	Jan rose
	Pat Panarese
Caroline Zimmer
Zella Fitts
	Pat Schafer

French toast casseroles will be provided by Pat Panarese and Pat Butler.  Fruit trays and drinks will also be provided.
The following people will do setup and support the breakfast:            
	Mary Chambliss
	Dottie Izard
	Pat Panarese
Zella Fitts
	Pat Schafer

Newman Center Donation:  Pat Panarese explained this was an annual request.  Previously we donated $200.  Zella Fitts motioned that we repeat that donation this year.  Dottie Izard seconded it.  Motion passed to donate $200.

CCW Convention:  Pat Panarese stated she did not get an application letter this year.  Pat Schafer stated it was in the Messenger.  They will follow up on it.

Miscellaneous:  
Giving Tree:    Pat Butler informed the members that the nomination forms for the Giving Tree will be going out in October.  The majority of the forms are returned by the school.  They are careful in selecting families at Dr. Hall preschool with the most need.  The forms will be available to Parishioners to identify families on October 17.   Members of the CCW are asked to support this effort.  

Key dates are:
	Oct 17		Nomination forms made available
	Nov 4		Forms due
	Nov 7-10		Family cards requests taken
	Nov 14		Card displayed in churches for selection
	Dec 11		Gifts due back
	Dec 16		Inventory finalized and gifts moved to Gym
	Dec 17/18		Pick up / delivery of gifts

Stove:  The kitchen is in dire need of a new stove.  Industrial stoves are expensive. The Knights first and second degrees have committed to donating $2,000.  This is matched by the third and fourth degrees.  Ken Martinek recommends a pilot-less stove that is approximately $14,000.  The CCW cannot afford to cover the difference.  Other alternatives have been suggested, such as one with pilot lightss, a used one, and possibly 2 stoves.   We have several upcoming expenses including the new missalettes, the appreciation dinner and the Bazaar.  More discussion is required.  

Our next meeting will be October 4, 2022 at 5:30 p.m. 
The hostess is Pat Panarese. 
The President led the closing prayer and closed the meeting at 7:12 p.m. 

